----Original Message---- **From:** Jim Hanna (Chief Exec) **Sent:** 3 November 2009 14:19

To: Ken Anderson

Subject: 67 Schomberg Avenue

Ken,

The disposal was agreed on the terms outlined by the Parks and Leisure Committee and as set out in the minutes of the Strategic Policy and Resources Committee of 23rd October, that is, points (i) to (iv) on page B1485

The word further is slightly misleading in so far as Councillor Stoker, who is Chairman of the Park and Leisure Committee, was quite emphatic that there should be no building since this would contravene the restrictions imposed by Parks and Leisure. The Strategic Policy and resources Committee agreed with this view.

Jim Hanna Senior Committee Administrator

Chief Executive's Department, Belfast City Council, Room G39, Ground Floor, City Hall Belfast BT1 5GS

hannajim@belfastcity.gov.uk Tel: 028 9032 0202 extension 6313